18.

10 DOWNING STREET LONDON SWIA 2AA

From the Private Secretary

17 November 1987

UNITED STATES/SOVIET SUMMIT

I enclose a copy of a message from
President Reagan to the Prime Minister about
his forthcoming meeting with Mr. Gorbachev,
which we have received today. It is evidently
a circular letter to all NATO Heads of
Government. As you will see, the President
invites advice and views. You are already
working on a draft message from the Prime
Minister. It would be helpful to have this
in the course of next week.

I am copying this letter and enclosure to John Howe (Ministry of Defence) and to Trevor Woolley (Cabinet Office).

(Charles Powell)

Lyn Parker, Esq.,
Foreign and Commonwealth Office.
SECRET